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Commodore 

Hello Navy Yacht Club, November has been a very busy month. We had our General Meeting with 75 Mem-

bers present, a very good dinner and a Frank Sinatra singer for entertainment.  This past year’s officers were 

recognized, and the newly elected Officers and Board were announced.  In all, a very good evening.  If you 

missed this one be sure and catch the one next November. 

Our member directory is out and all members who attended the general meeting received their copy. I also 

mailed copies to out of state non-resident members so that they should be getting theirs shortly.  For those 

that have not received theirs as of yet, they will be made available at all club scheduled functions, so see me 

or Marie at one of these and pick up your copy.  One to each member, it already has your name on it. 

Another thing we did this month was to work on a budget for 2020.  The good news is this year’s board as 

well as next year’s board agreed there will be no dues increase.  So, we are attaching a membership renewal 

form to this Scuttlebutt so that you can send in you 2020 dues early. Sherrill, our treasurer has advised me 

that any checks received this year will not be deposited until after the first of the New Year. So, let’s get 

those renewals in before the first of the year!!!  

In the past few weeks, I have talked to the Marine Department regarding 2020 parking passes.  They advised 

me that they will again be providing us parking passes for next year to the 2020 members that do not have 

boats in Shoreline or Alamitos Bay marinas.  Since we do not know which of our members will renew their 

membership until we receive their renewal form and dues, we cannot issue parking passes until that renew-

al form is submitted and the dues are paid.   

The Marine Department have assured me that they will be looking for new parking passes in the marina 

starting January 1, 2020.  And all the boaters will have received theirs prior to the end of December. To help 

with our particular situation, they have given me Temporary Parking Passes for the month of January to give 

to those members that pay before we are able to give the Marine Department a formal 2020 list of all non-

boat members.  Another reason to get your dues in early. 

Till next month, I look forward to seeing you around the Club.  

Steve Stanec 

Commodore 
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Vice Commodore 

Polly Mullen 

Hello Navy Yacht Club! 

 

Congrats to the new Board of Directors!  The year flew by and thanks to all who stepped up and helped 
with all the events this year.  We have one more on the books.  See below 

 

 

December 14 is the Christmas Boat Parade, always a big event, so plan ahead to be there. This year we will 
have the Club and Bar open for all to come watch the parade.  No cost to you.  The Bar is open so no hosted 
Bar Rules will apply.  You can bring your own wine, but a $5.00 corkage fee will be required. The Club will 
be open about 4 so you can eat and be Merry before the parade, which starts at 6pm I believe. 

 

Wishing you all a very Merry Christmas, Happy Holidays and a very Happy and Healthy New Year! 

 

Always my best, 

Polly Mullen 

Vice Commodore 
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Rear Commodore 

Rodney Coomber 

Hello everybody.   

This is my last article as Rear Commodore.  I hope you have found my input beneficial over the past year.  It 

has been an honor to bring you information about membership.  There is one very important issue I must 

bring to your attention.  

Part of the responsibility of the Rear Commodore is membership renewals.  Renewals are due January 1, 

2020.  A renewal form is included in this issue of Scuttlebutt and will be included in future editions.  Addi-

tionally, there are renewal forms in the clubhouse.  Please submit your annual renewal form and appropriate 

dues amount ASAP along with any changes in your personal information to 2020 Rear Commodore, Hap 

Wood.  Those change amendments will then be added into future editions of the club directory.  Remember, 

your renewal dues are due January 1, 2020. 

If you make the decision to not renew your membership, I would ask you to send a short e-mail advising us 

of your decision.  That will create a vacancy in our membership list and allow us to process new members 

whose applications are on the waiting list.  Navy Yacht Club Long Beach has been fortunate to have a full 

membership and we would want to continue that way. 

Happy Holidays to everyone! 

Rodney Coomber 

Rear Commodore 
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Jr. Staff Commodore 

Becky Martinez 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to all! 

After five years as an officer for NYCLB, this is my final Scuttlebutt letter to membership.  It has been an honor 

to serve NYCLB these past years.  Honestly, I am not completely sure if I am ready to jump for joy and fade 

away into the sea or just take a little break. What I do know is that this time with NYCLB has been a           

wonderful journey! 

I’ve had the honor of leading our membership in several different capacities.  Two years as Rear Commodore, 

one year as Fleet Captain, one year as Commodore and the final year as Jr. Staff Commodore. Each position 

has had its moments of fun, excitement, and growth, not just for me but for the club. 

Throughout the years, I have enjoyed each transition, but of course each had its challenges.  

Since the beginning, membership has grown, special events have increased, and our financial stability has 

improved.  

 

I must applaud, with a big THANK YOU, our membership for the great support that you gave me throughout 

the last five years. We could not have accomplished any of our forward movement without YOU! 

 

Our membership is the backbone of all the NYCLB growth and the successful community service that you so 

kindly and generously donate to our community.    

 

Our new board will need each and every one of you to continue to support our mission in a positive,           

forward-looking way. 

 

Thank you to all for your years of support! 

Becky Martinez 

Jr. Staff Commodore 
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Race Committee Chair 

Heinz Butner 

Race Chair Report for November 2019 
 
Navy YC Long Beach racers are coming to the end of another great year of racing in Southern California.  
The last race series of 2019 will be over on 1 December.  With one race to go in the Sunday Sailors Series, 
our racers are in the hunt for trophies again.  In PHRF A, Raptor is in first and Shadowbox is just one point 
out of second.  In PHRF C Dawn Patrol is in Second and Renegade is in 5th but just 3 points from 3rd.  
Good luck to everyone in the final race.  Then it’s time to get our boats ready for next year - racing starts 
again the first week in January - only in Southern California!! 
 
Tuesday’s Salty Sailors sailing continues - we will sail year-round. If you don’t have a sailing vessel just 
bring yourself, bring you friends and family – there is always a skipper in need of crew. We meet at the 
the club any Tuesday at 11:30. The club website has the most recent NYCLB Senior Salty Sailors course 
chart.  Gather up your friends and family and join us.  
 
The Tuesday SS results follow:  
 
Tuesday 22 October:  We had seven boats on course # 20, a 7.8-mile cruise of the harbor. The wind 
ranged from 5.0 to 16.5 knots. 
 
Our first leg was a beat out to the west end of the breakwater taking Mark 36 to starboard, the next leg 
was a run to Mark 27, the Long Beach center channel R2 Buoy, from there we head off on a downwind run 
towards the Belmont Pier, rounding Mark 34, to starboard. Our next leg paralleled the beach on our way 
to Mark 32, from there we headed out on a beat to the east side of Island Chaffee rounding Mark 38 to 
port and off on reach to the finish at the Alamitos Bay A Buoy.  
 
In first place Lucky Boy, followed closely by Shadowfax, Swell Lover, Windhaven, Love and War, Macs and 
new to the fleet SLainte. 
 
Tuesday 29 October:  On this Tuesday we had six boats on course # 50, a 8.4 mile cruise of the harbor 
chop. The wind ranged from 6.0 to 14.0 knots. 
     
                                                    Continued on next page... 
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Our first leg was a beat/slog through the wind chop out to the Anaheim Bay Chanel Buoy R "2" from there 
we headed off on a reach to the center of the beach rounding Mark 33. The next leg out to Mark 31 proved 
challenging for some of us with an 80 degree wind shifts on the east side of the course, unfortunately    
Shadowfax and Windhaven were on the east side while Raptor was on the favored side of the shift beating 
us out to the wall by seven minutes (ouch). From there we head back towards the beach rounding Mark 34 
at the Belmont Pier and the off to the finish at Mark 38. 
 
In first place, with a horizon job on the fleet, Raptor followed hours later by Shadowfax, Windhaven, SLainte, 
Luck Boy and Macs -DNF 
 
Tuesday 12 November: We had six boats on course # 53, a 5.9-mile zigzag cruise of 
the harbor. The wind ranged from 6.0 to 13.0 knots. 
 
Our first leg was a beat out to the center of the breakwater rounding Mark 37 to starboard, from there we 
headed west on a tight reach to the Long Beach Center Channel R "2" buoy rounding it to starboard.  On the 
next leg, we headed east paralleling the beach on our way to the west end of the Alamitos Bay jetty,    
rounding Mark 32 to starboard. The final leg was a beat to the finish at Mark 38.  
 
In first place, Callisto followed by Windhaven, Swell Lover, Shadowfax, Raptor and Luck Boy - DNF 
 
Tuesday 19 November:  We had six boats on course # 37, a 6.1-mile cruise of the 
harbor. The wind ranged from 5.5 to 10.0 knots. 
 
Our first leg was a beat out to the East end of the breakwater rounding Mark 31 to starboard, from there we 
headed on an enjoyable reach splitting two anchored freighters on our way to the Long Beach Center Chan-
nel R "2" buoy - Mark 27 rounding it to starboard. As we headed off towards Island Grissom on a               
wing-on-wing run, the wind decrease and a work barge decided to cut through the fleet on our approach to 
Mark 39. The last leg to the finish was a 2.5-mile tight reach to Mark 38. 
 
In first place, by miles, Macs followed by Shadowfax, Callisto II, SLainte, Luck Boy and Raptor- DNF. 



 

The Scuttlebutt                                                                                                                               8 

Fleet Captain 

   

Marie Stanec 

Ahoy members! 
 

Thank you all for your continued support to the Navy Yacht Club Long Beach. 
 
I’m looking forward to next year’s activities with our 2020 Fleet Captain Colleen Taylor. 
 
Wishing everyone a Blessed Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to you and your families. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 

Marie Stanec 
Cell: (626) 833-5977 
Email: mpstanec@gmail.com 
Fleet Captain 

mailto:mpstanec@gmail.com


 

The Scuttlebutt                                                                                                                               9 

NYCLB’s Annual General Meeting 

November 9, 2019 

New 2020 Flag Officers  

Steve Stanec, Hap Wood, Marie Stanec,  

Rodney Coomber 

2020 Directors 

Doug Wilson, Tony Rietdyk, Heinz Butner and  

Susan Halliburton 
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Navy Yacht Club of Long Beach 

POT-LUCK 
 
It is the practice of the club to host pot-luck dinners, typically on Friday evening 

Members are encouraged to bring appetizers, entrees, salad or dessert to 
share for 6 to 8  

If no food is brought to share, you are not allowed to partake in the sharing of 
food. 

After potlucks and/or events, please take your leftovers with you.  Do not put 
food in the refrigerator for others to throw out. 

Members may bring their own beverages (alcoholic and non-alcoholic) to pot
-lucks. 

 
HONOR BAR  
NOTE:  Beverages (alcoholic and non-alcoholic) are available from the honor bar 
with a donation, when a liquor license is not posted. 
 
Beverages (alcoholic and non-alcoholic) are available for purchase at the Club, 
when a liquor license is posted.  (Special Events as an example) 
 
Honor Bar Exception: When a liquor license is posted, Club members may bring 
wine for personal consumption, subject to a $5.00 corkage fee. No "hard" alcohol or 
beer shall be permitted. 

 

NOTE these nights: 
2ND – Friday Night Potlucks - Introduction of NEW MEMBERS 

4th – Friday Night Potlucks – Celebrate current month’s Birthday/Anniversary 

3rd – WEDNESDAY of the month – 6:30 p.m. Board Meeting  
                (subject to change) 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 

  1 2 3 Pot-Luck  -     

Burn Your Own  - 

Share a dish  

4 

5 6 7 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

8 Board Mtg 9 10 Pot-Luck  -   

New Members   

Presentation 

11  

12  

 
 

13 14 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

15 16 17  Pot-Luck    

Prospective Members 

 

18 

19 Commodores 

Brunch 

20 21 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

22 23 24 Pot-Luck           

 

25 

26 27 28 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

29 30 31 Pot-Luck 

Birthday/Anniversary  

Night 

 

Jan 2020 

  Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

4 5 6 Pot-Luck  - Burn 

Your Own -           

Share a dish 

7 

8 9 10 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

11 Joint Board    

Meeting 

12 13 Pot-Luck      

 New Members  

Presentation 

14 Naples Boat 

Parade 

15 16 17 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

18 19 20 Pot-Luck       

Prospective Members 
 

21 

22 23 24 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

25 26 27 Pot-Luck    

Birthday/Anniversary  

Night 

28 

29 30 

 

31 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

 

 

   

Dec 2019 
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2019 Flag Officers & Directors 
 

Commodore: Steve Stanec 
(909) 518-3377 

SRSTANEC@EARTHLINK.NET 
 

Vice Commodore: Polly Mullen 
(562) 760-9952 

POLLYAMULLEN@HOTMAIL.COM 
   

Rear Commodore: Rodney Coomber 
(714) 488-2064 

ANZAC1240@YAHOO.COM 
 

Jr. Staff Commodore: Becky Martinez 
(951) 236-8198 

RMART57979@AOL.COM 
 

Fleet Captain: Marie Stanec 
(626) 833-5977 

MPSTANEC@EARTHLINK.NET 
 

Directors: 
Robbi Nagashima 

Kenneth Overfield 

Cindy Ramirez 

Tony Rietdyk 

 

 

Staff 
 

Secretary                Sylvia Wheeler 
Treasurer               Sherrill Overfield 
Finance Committee Chair      Tommy Wheeler, S/C 
By Laws Committee Chair     Steve Stanec 
Opening Day             Becky Martinez, S/C 
Chaplain                Norie Martin 
Publicity Committee Chair      Rodney Coomber 
Historian                Brandi Kulakowski 
Social Committee Chair       Polly Mullen 
Bar Team Leads           Ken Overfield/Moti Cohen-Doron 
Ship’s Store              Robbi Nagashima 
Membership              Rodney Coomber 
Scuttlebutt               Sylvia Wheeler 
Yearbook/Directory          Marie Stanec 
Webmaster              Tony Rietdyk, S/C 
Long Range Planning        Steve Stanec, Tommy Wheeler, 
                     Bill Plumlee 
Charity Regatta            Joyce Jackson 
Port Captain              Tony Rietdyk, S/C 
Race Committee Chair       Heinz Butner 
Fleet Captain             Marie Stanec 
Audit                  Cindy Baker 
Quartermaster             Tony Rietdyk, S/C, Heinz Butner 
SCYA Delegates/Alternate     Tommy Wheeler S/C,  
                     Rodney Coomber 
ASPBYC Delegates/Alternate   Tony Rietdyk, S/C, Heinz Butner 
Sunshine Lady             Cathy Acevedo 
Events Permits             Manny Haro, Terry & Shirley Kyle 
 

Dates to Remember 

Scuttlebutt 

Dates to Remember 

• December 14  -  Naples Boat Parade  

• December 25  -  Christmas 

• December 31  -  New Year’s Eve 
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